University of Toronto October 22, 1921 My dear Currie: I am disgusted to know that Oxford made no response to your invitation and I am now writing to one or two people in Oxford to call attention to this omission. It is this kind of arrogant alcofness that arouses my wrath. It is the Vice-Chancellor who is responsible. Just now the Vice-Chancellor is, I think, Dr. Varnell, (I am not quite sure of the name) the Head of Exeter College. Probably he does not understand the duties of his job, but this is no real excuse. I will let you know what I hear in reply to my letters. Falconer came back as I did much impressed with the grip which you have already secured at Mc.Gill and spoke to me in terms of very high appreciation of what you have achieved. Do you remember that I told you at Jodoigne that there was assuredly a big task in Canada awaiting you? Now you have it and we watch your work with great sympathy and interest. Yours sincerely Tronge la . Weving Lieut.Gen. Sir Arthur Currie.